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	Dear Colleagues,
As a first-generation Puerto Rican, I am delighted to kick off our annual celebration of Hispanic Heritage Month. This recognition month started in 1968 as Hispanic Heritage Week under President Lyndon Johnson and was expanded by President Ronald Reagan in 1988 to cover a 30-day period.

Hispanic Heritage Month, observed from September 15 to October 15, is a time to reflect on and celebrate the rich cultural traditions, history and accomplishments of Hispanic and Latino individuals. It is an opportunity to acknowledge the profound impact that Hispanic communities have had on various aspects of society, including the arts, sciences, business and public service.

Below are a few examples of public health contributions by Hispanic and Latino people*:

Carlos Juan Finlay, MD (1833 – 1915)
Dr. Finlay discovered that yellow fever was a vector-borne disease from mosquitoes. As one of the most revered Cuban doctors and scientists, Finlay was nominated seven times for the Nobel Prize in Physiology or Medicine.

César Milstein (1927 – 2002)
César Milstein was a biochemist who was elected a Fellow of the Royal Society in 1975 and awarded the Nobel Prize for Physiology or Medicine in 1984. He advanced technology related to monoclonal antibodies that is still relevant to protect against viruses and pathogens. 

Helen Rodríguez-Trías, MD (1929 – 2001)
Dr. Rodríguez-Trías was a pediatrician and women’s rights advocate who in 1993 became the first Latina president of the American Public Health Association. In 2001, Dr. Rodriguez-Trias was a Presidential Citizens Medal recipient and helped create federal guidelines for consent to medical procedures in response to involuntary sterilization. She also established the first newborn care center in Puerto Rico. 
As part of our celebration this month, we will be highlighting a few of our colleague’s stories about their heritage and unique perspectives of the Hispanic experience. Please watch for them on social media and in Southcoast Weekly. This month we are also excited to share a list of recommended books, movies and music that celebrate Hispanic culture. Engaging with Hispanic music and literature provides valuable insights into our rich and diverse cultures, traditions, and experiences of Hispanic communities. 
Additionally, I hope everyone stops by our cafeterias to try the various food offerings that represent several Latin cultures. Sharing a meal and trying new foods is a great way to learn about traditions and cultures!
I invite every member of the Southcoast community to find a way to participate through storytelling, music, literature or food and to find a meaningful way to celebrate. You’ll find everything you need to learn and engage with the rich tapestry of Hispanic culture on our Diversity, Equity & Inclusion page. Through engagement comes learning, a deeper respect for each other, and ultimately a better experience for our patients.  

With gratitude,
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Melanie Cluley
Director of Organizational Culture and Engagement
Chair, Diversity, Equity & Inclusion Council
Southcoast Health

*Source: Trust for America’s Health 
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